

Committee	Assets & Services
Month	Jan 2024
Report Title	Jubilee Garden-West bank works
Report Author	Terry Frostick Operations Manager
Attachments	None

Agenda item: 8

Background Summary

At the meeting of Monday 23rd October 2023, the following was noted - A & S 117-23 Rural England Prosperity Fund (REPF) the REPF has granted SWTC funding for Bridge End Garden well reinstatement works.

On carrying out more investitive works it was discovered that the Well probably did not contain sufficient water that would allow permits and licences to be issued.

A request to UDC for the redirection of funds was made and has now been agreed to allow the grant money (£15,000) to be used in Jubilee Garden to remove an area of spoil next to the Jubilee Hub building and to lay some York stone slabs to create an area usable for sitting commonly known as the West Bank.

An approach to UDC has confirmed the Council can proceed with this work and all relevant permissions are in place.

This area was due to be cleared during the large refurbishment works to the Garden in 2010 however the funds to do so were redirected to other Council priorities.

Current view Proposed view



Recommendation.

To agree the works to the west bank using grant monies of £15,000 and money held over in Municipal Garden EMR 250/9270 £6593 making a total of £21,593.